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Ohio Association of Foodbanks Statement on Rural Prosperity and Security Act framework 
Media Statement from Joree Novotny, executive director, Ohio Association of Foodbanks 

 
“Yesterday, the U.S. Senate Agriculture Committee released a framework of its Rural Prosperity and 
Security Act, a critical step forward in advancing a strong, bipartisan farm bill that protects and promotes 
food security for families and stability for farmers. 

“As Ohio’s leading charitable response to hunger, the Ohio Association of Foodbanks has partnered with 
local and regional agricultural partners for decades to help reduce hunger and promote food security, while 
reducing food waste and contributing to a resilient food supply chain. That’s really the guiding principle that 
should underpin a successful farm bill – making investments that preserve and protect healthy 
communities, from the seed in the soil to the food on the table. 

“The bill framework introduced protects and invests in the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 
(SNAP) – something that is non-negotiable in any farm bill, and especially at a time of growing food 
insecurity and historic hardship. It signals critical support for programs like The Emergency Food Assistance 
Program (TEFAP) and the Local Food Purchase Assistance Program (LFPA) that help to prevent the indignity 
of hunger while supporting a reliable, robust agricultural sector, one that we’re all counting on to continue 
feeding the nation and the world. With 1.2 million people or more visiting emergency food pantries across 
Ohio every month for the past year – far more than at any time in our history – we know firsthand how 
much Ohioans are counting on meaningful investments in federal nutrition programs. 

“As the farm bill process moves forward, we urge Congress to work together to pass a bipartisan bill that 
strengthens and protects investments in programs that nourishes children, parents and caregivers, 
workers, people with disabilities and older adults and supports farmers, growers and producers. Federal 
nutrition programs are vital to helping tens of millions of people across the country, including millions of 
Ohioans, access the wholesome food they need to thrive. The time is now – hardworking farmers and 
families can’t wait.” 

### 
About the Ohio Association of Foodbanks 
The Ohio Association of Foodbanks is Ohio’s largest charitable response to hunger, representing Ohio’s 12 Feeding America 
foodbanks and 3,600 member charities including food pantries, soup kitchens and shelters. In SFY 2023, the association and its 
member foodbanks were able to acquire and distribute more than 256 million pounds of food and grocery items. Follow the 
association on Twitter, stay connected on Facebook and visit them on the web at www.ohiofoodbanks.org. 
 
Contact:  Joree Novotny, Executive Director for the Ohio Association of Foodbanks 

614-273-5818 (cell) – or – jnovotny@ohiofoodbanks.org 
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